PBCC General Meeting Minutes 11/19/19 (attendance: 23)
7:00 p.m.  Meeting was opened by VP Mike Almeida; agenda was reviewed. Mike gave the State Parks report in Tyson Butzke’s absence and introduced Watch Commander David Dickey.

7:03 p.m.  Commander Dickey distributed the monthly Crime Analysis Map, which showed a total of 10 incidents in the Pierpont area, down from 16 reported in October. No vagrancy calls had been made during the current period, which reflects a significant downward trend in recent months. Statistics overall are “very low,” he noted, with the property crime in our area down over 30%, but he reminded everyone to be more aware during the holiday season: keep car doors locked and valuables in the trunk, and “if you see something, say something.”

7:13 p.m. Ventura Community Development Director Peter Gili spoke about the city’s highly-anticipated General Plan Update. Noting the group’s concerns about two local projects in particular, he stressed the impact of the General Plan on the future of the Pierpont Community. “The General Plan Update is a really big deal,” he stated. “You should worry more about the General Plan because that’s going to set what future projects could be.” The General Plan is a document required of all municipalities by the State of California. “When it’s done right,” he said, “it’s really the policy document that should guide all the decisions that the city is going to make for at least fifteen years.” Ventura last updated its General Plan in 2005 and will kick off the current update in 2020. Phase One of this multi-year process will involve community engagement and outreach. By gathering input from as many community members as possible the city hopes to form a picture of “what Ventura is now and what you want Ventura to be like in the future,” he said. “In the end, the Plan is only as good as the participation, because we, as the city, are not going to decide what the vision of the community is—that’s what you’re going to do. We’re going to take what you say that vision is and try to build a General Plan that meets state laws around that.” Phase Two will commence the following year after the Plan has been reworked, and will involve a second round of community outreach. An environmental impact report must be written and filed as well, and the entire process is expected to take a minimum of three years. “The community vision is going to lead the plan,” Peter cautioned, “but we still have to meet state law, and the state makes many more laws now than it did in the past about housing.” Sacramento has consistently pushed for more housing statewide, and Ventura’s housing needs will be set according to a strict state formula. “We, unfortunately, don’t have control over the number anymore,” he said. “This will be, in my opinion, the hardest part of the entire process.” Peter’s remarks were followed by an engaging and lengthy Q & A.

7:40 p.m.  Secretary Kate Gullickson read a brief synopsis of Census Bureau Partnership Specialist Ken Maryanski’s presentation to the PBCC Board at its November 5th meeting.

7:45p.m.  Treasurer Terry Foley reported on the PBCC’s current finances and gave a brief update on the STVR initiative, indicating that the city is continuing to build toward creating an ordinance.

7:50 p.m.  Events Committee Chair Lauren Almeida reported on the successful 3rd Beach Cleanup Day held on Saturday, Nov. 2. Lauren’s Events group will partner with the Seaward Ave. Beautification Committee on December 7th for a one-time combined Pierpont Beach and South Seaward Cleanup Day. Work continues on the PBCC’s first Holiday Ornament Craft Day event, which is currently slated for Saturday, Dec.14, location TBA. Order forms to purchase ornaments—both decorated and undecorated—in advance of the event will be available soon on the PBCC website. Sales will go toward defraying costs of this free event.
7:55 p.m.  Beach Committee Chair Robin Birney reported on a document she has prepared in advance of the next Community Council Congress, which will be held on Jan. 15, 2020. Terry and Robin, our representatives at the CCC, were tasked with preparing a list of the PBCC’s five top ideas/community concerns. Robin’s list, a distillation of the two-page position paper the Beach Committee generated in advance of the Local Coastal Plan Update, consists of the following categories: Climate Change, Beach Stewardship, Beach Access, Infrastructure/ Maintenance of Pierpont Blvd./Lanes and Safety.

7:58 p.m. Seaward Ave. Beautification Committee Chair Dan Roundtree joined Lauren in announcing their combined Pierpont Beach and South Seaward Cleanup Day effort. The Dec. 7 event marks the third-year anniversary of Dan’s first effort at beautifying South Seaward—a community-organized planting and cleanup of the area that drew over one hundred volunteers. Dan restated the three major goals of his committee: the design and installation of a monument sign at the entrance to South Seaward, installation of lighting along both sides of S. Seaward Ave. and the design and installation of fencing to cover the vacant lot in the middle of the block. Plans are moving forward to apply for grants funded through the recent adoption of Measure O.

8:01 p.m. Closing remarks: Mike Almeida. Next meeting: Dec. 17. Meeting adjourned.
